
 

2014 M.I.R.A Caro 150 Recap 
 

The start of the 2014 Midwest International Racing Association kicked off this past weekend in Caro, MI.  The 

race weekend was a two day format with shorter sprint races on Saturday with the 300 lap Pro Mod Enduro race 

scheduled for Sunday.  The 1/2 mile race track was in good condition at the start of the weekend.  The ice was a little 

thin at the top of the track because of the recent rain but very smooth and fast. 

 

 



Throughout our hot laps and heat races we made minor adjustments to both the #05 sprint sled and the #5 

enduro sled.  Everything from primary clutch weights, to secondary spring tension, to helix angles, to fuel jet sizes were 

dialed in to get the most out of our race sleds.  Even on the narrow track of the fairgrounds the #05 was consistently 

hitting 95+ MPH on the front straight away. 

 

Sprint Class Results 

¶ Pro Open  

o 1st Place - #05 

o 5th Place - #5 

¶ Pro Am 

o DNF - #5 

Á De-railed track 

¶ Pro Mod Shootout 

o DNS - #5  

The #05 sled had a great holeshot in the Pro Open final and beat all of the champ sleds to the first corner.  The 

competition fought back and made a move for the lead in turn 2.  The new leader bobbled in turn four where Eric was 

able to take an inside line for the pass and never looked back.  He led the remainder of the final event and took the 

checkered flag. 

  



The other sprint races did not go as well for the team.  The studded track of the #5 sled de-railed during the Pro 

Am race while running in 3rd place.  The de-railed track destroyed the hyfax on the suspension and damaged some of the 

metal track guide clips.  The crew worked quickly to drop the rear suspension out of the sled to repair the damaged 

parts and get it back out for the rest of the races.  They managed to complete the repairs but not in time for the start of 

the Pro Mod Shootout. 

  

 The team switched focus from the sprint races to the 300 lap enduro race.  Kevin qualified the #5 sled in the 5th 

starting position and was ready to make up for the earlier dis-appointment.  About 40 laps into the race the sled was 

running great.  The new pipes were making great power and Kevin was driving the sled deep into the corners turning 

extremely fast lap times.  About 40 laps in the belt blew going down the front straight putting us a couple of laps down.  

Kevin was able to change the belt on the track and when green flag flew again Kevin began to make up lost ground.   

 



He quickly moved passed the leaders making up for the lost laps but the effort would soon be for nothing.  The 

damage to the metal track clips was too much and the track de-railed a 2nd time around lap 60.  The crew got the track 

back into position on the rear skid and we went back out for a few more laps when after de-railing a 3rd time, the team 

had no choice but to scratch from the race.  It was a disappointing way to start the enduro season but we are excited 

about the race packed schedule of the upcoming weeks.  The team will be heading to Brimley, MI for the Saturday one 

day MIRA event after which we will make the short trip over to the Soo and begin qualifying for the I-500 on the 

following Tuesday.   

 

 


